

DOSBARTH PROM 2025 CLASS OF 2025 PROM BLWYDDYN 7 EISTEDDFOD YEAR 7 EISTEDDFOD

CYNFAWR BOXIO
BOXING CHAMPION
GWOBR BRONZE ARFEDDAU
ARMED FORCES BRONZE AWARD
CYSTADLEUAETH AM BYW
RACE FOR LIFE

NEGES GAN Y BENNAETH
A MESSAGE FROM THE
HEADTEACHER:
NEGES HANNER TYMOR
HALF TERM MESSAGE
CYFRYNGAU CYMDEITHASOL MEWN
PRINT SOCIAL MEDIA IN PRINT

@GOODNEWS @PRESTATYNHIGH





"The best prom we have ever hosted. Thank you, PHS Class of 2025, for being such perfect guests"

Faenol Fawr - General Manager



June is a busy and stressful time for Year 11 pupils. After the final exams students have the opportunity to sign yearbooks and shirts to mark the end of formal learning. They celebrated with their teachers and pastoral team as part of their final day at PHS, pupils were able to take photos, use the photo booth and enjoy an ice cream. The Year 11s enjoyed a fun packed evening, on the 19th June, for our now annual PHS Prom

celebration. The Prom was held at The Faenol Fawr. It was a huge success and a wonderful opportunity to celebrate the success of our young learners.

We wish all Year 11 the very best and look forward to seeing them on results day.

Shirt signing event

GOLDfor Alfie Lewis

Alfie Lewis, who stormed to gold at the Boxing Three Nations Championships in Cardiff.
A huge congratulations!

..... 2

GENERAL NEWS

Armed Forces Bronze Award

We are pleased to celebrate that we have achieved the bronze Armed Forces Friendly Schools Cymru status. Prestatyn High School support Service children in education and positive engagement with the Armed Forces community. Well done to everyone involved!



Donations

The wellbeing team organised a cake sale to raise money for Breast Cancer. £294 was raised for this worthy cause.



Fastlane for Gemma

Gemma Moore, in Year 10, was asked to display her race car and talk to children at a small car display at Ysgol Frongoch in Denbigh. This was for The Thomas Maldwyn Pryce Inspirational Pupil of the Year Award. Gemma enjoyed talking to the children and teachers all about her car. Gemma also competes in the autograss races. She recently raced in two classes and finished 2nd overall. Well done, Gemma!

Eisteddfod

Blwyddyn 7 enjoying celebrating their culture and language in this year's Eisteddfod. A fantastic afternoon showcasing talent from our amazing pupils. Ardderchog pawb.

Race For Life

Nia Pryde, Year 10, competed in the Race for Life Pretty Muddy in Birkenhead to raise awareness and funding for cancer. She managed to complete the race and raised over £250. Well done Nia!

James Graham in Year 7 completed the Race for Life on the 6th July. James was diagnosed with Leukaemia when he was 6 and underwent 3 and a half years of chemotherapy. He is now cancer free and wants to give something back. James has raised over £1350 Good luck James!

Military Child Creative Competition

Rochelle Ravdan, Year 8, was selected as one of the winners for the Month of the Military Child creative competition, in partnership with the Ministry of Defence. Rochelle attended a special award ceremony in London, where she shared her poem and received a prize and certificate, well done Rochelle!

Bodnant Garden Visit

A number of pupils visited the beautiful Bodnant Gardens recently to discover new places, identifying plants and flowers, eating delicious ice cream, and stopping to do some drawing! All pupils behaved so wonderfully - well done everyone.



A LETTER FROM THE HEADTEACHER

@PRESTATYN HIGH - SOCIAL MEDIA ROUNDUP

Annwyl Rhieni / Gwarcheidwiaid / Dear Parents / Carers,

As we draw closer to the end of the academic year, and we all start to prepare for our summer holidays, I wanted to take the opportunity to celebrate our amazing school community once again. It has been a year jam packed full of activities, events and trips.

We are also so proud of our Year 11 and 13 learners who have just completed their exams and have worked so hard. They have shown resilience and determination as they tackled their exams with positivity. They were supported by the amazing staff who have worked tirelessly to ensure that each and every learner was able to reach their potential.

Following their hard work, we were able to celebrate the Year 11s in style with the ROA ceremony and then the prom which was at Faenol Fawr again this year. These events were enjoyed by all who came and we were able to give the Year 11s a fabulous send off. Furthermore, it was Ms Williams' last year group as Head of Year in PHS before she heads off to pastures new in Kenya. We wish the whole of the class of 2025 and Ms Williams well for their future.

Our latest school trip in May was to Madrid where our budding footballers were able to enjoy world class football workshops to help them develop their skills. Our Duke of Edinburgh groups have just completed their second successful expedition and we were blown away by the talent displayed by our learners in the school's variety show last week. These events are just some of the opportunities that have been available in the school this year. As a school, we work hard to ensure that the school year is always filled with enrichment activities and opportunities for our young people to enjoy beyond the hard work that they put into their learning in the classroom. Next year, we cannot wait for our new production of Grease and auditions are well underway for the cast of Grease 2026.

We are continuing to work hard to improve attendance and punctuality. Our whole-school attendance has improved again this year but it is still not yet back to where it was before the pandemic. We will continue with our efforts next year and we will also be launching a new system to tackle lateness as this is such an important life skill that our learners need. More information will be sent out about this soon.

During the last few weeks, we have relaxed the uniform rule and suspended the blazer rule. In September, our high standards of uniform will be back in place. We will also expect high standards of PE kit for all PE lessons. Further details and reminders on uniform will be sent out before the end of the year. Uniform grants are also available via Denbighshire County Council.

School starts again for learners on Wednesday 3rd September and we look forward to seeing all our learners on time and in their full school uniform ready to start their new academic year with positivity and responsibility. There will be staff INSET days on 1st and 2nd September. We look forward to seeing our Year 11 and 6th form students during the summer holidays when they come to collect their results. Good luck!

This just leaves me to say that I hope everyone has a safe and happy summer holiday. We look forward to welcoming you back in September for another eventful year.

Yr eiddoch yn gywir / Yours faithfully,

Diolch,

Neil Foley B.Sc. MA. Pennaeth Headteacher

Prestatyn High @PrestatynHigh 3 July 2025

A massive thank you PCSO 'Green Thumb' for agreeing to take part in our staff Pot of the Year Contest to support the upcoming visit of the Prestatyn in Bloom judging.



Prestatyn High @thorncliffebs 30 June 2025

A huge thank you to @thorncliffebs for the generous supply of sand for our long jump pits.



Contact Prestatyn High School

Prestatyn High School, 2 Princes Avenue, Prestatyn, Denbighshire, LL19 8RS.

Email: info@prestatynhigh.co.uk

Tel: 01745 852312



.....